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two-term tradition as he was inaugurated for his third term, and people were going around singing "Chattanooga Choo-Choo," and "I'll Be With You In Apple Blossom Time."  In Brooklyn, die-hard fans were saying, "Wait til next year" after their beloved Bums lost again to the hated Yankees.  Minnesota was crowned National Champion in football, Wisconsin in basketball, and Whirlaway won the Kentucky Derby.


A week set aside to celebrate the 50th anniversary was highlighted by an organ recital by Miss Charlotte Rockel, the Pastor's daughter. Dr. Charles Rockel spoke at the Wednesday night service on the history of the church and there were reminiscences by Mrs. Ella Robinson, a charter member of the church. The special week ended Sunday, June 15 with communion and homecoming.  Just shy of six months later, the Japanese would attack Pearl Harbor and 20 men from First Church would eventually serve in World War II.


In 1966, the church turned 75 years old and had been renamed the First United Church of Christ following a merger in 1957 with the Congregational Christian churches.  Lyndon Johnson who had taken office in Dallas, Texas on Air Force One following the assassination of John F. Kennedy was now the President of a country numbering 196,000,000. A first class stamp cost 5 cents and everybody was reading In Cold Blood, Truman Capote's best seller about the murder of the Herbert Clutter family in Holcomb, Kansas by Richard Hickock and Perry Smith, later convicted and hanged.  The Sound of Music won the Academy Award for Best Picture of the Year, and popular songs included “The Ballad of the Green Berets”, “The Shadow of Your Smile”, and Nancy Sinatra's “These Boots Are Made for Walking”. Bonanza was television's top show and the most popular musical groups were the Beatles, the Mamas and the Papas, and the Supremes.  In sports the number one story was tiny Texas Western College, coached by future Hall of Famer Don Haskins and featuring five black starters upsetting highly rated Kentucky with five white starters, 72-65 to win the NVAA title. 


The church reached the century mark in 1991. George Bush was in the White House, a first class stamp now cost 25 cents, and Senator John Heinz and six others including two children on the ground were killed when the Senator's Aerostar collided in midair with a helicopter over Lower Merion Elementary School in Lower Merion Township. Silence of the Lambs won an academy award for Best Picture, actress Liz Taylor married for the seventh time, Shillington's John Updike won a Pulitzer Prize for Rabbit at Rest, and Kentucky Fried Chicken became KFC.


Finally, our long journey has brought us to the present and our 125th birthday. The Anniversary Committee is hoping to have some former Pastors here for the celebration. The Bell Choir is slated to perform and The Rev. Bill Worley, a member of First Church and the Conference Minister, will speak at the Worship Service, Sunday, October 16 at 4 pm. There will be no morning service that day.  The special day will conclude with dinner in the Social Hall.  Working closely with Pastor Kate on the committee are Cathleen Bach, Becky Lafreeda, Darlene Canning, and Jackie Miller with input from the Church Women. 

While age may have slowed us down, and we stumble from time to time, our pace is steady. Despite the pitfalls and setbacks we have faced along the way, we remain committed to the idea that First Church will survive and grow as we continue following in the footsteps of our Lord, Jesus Christ.




        Written by Dick Fisher 
Please join us on Sunday, October 16th at 4pm! Dinner will be held immediately following the special worship service in the Social Hall.  RSVP to the church office at 610-948-9156 or firstuccroy@netzero.net! 

27th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
World Communion Sunday 

Neighbors In Need mission offering 
October 2, 2016
10:00 am Combined Worship with Holy Communion at East Vincent UCC
[image: image11.wmf]The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is November 15th! 

JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

Bill Hoffman, President, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2018)

Linda Theurkauf, (610-659-3000) (2018)

From First Church:

Cathleen Bach, 610-331-8599 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)

Carolyn Shanaman, (610-948-4640) (2018)

Alan Dreibelbis, Pres Elect(610-948-6271) (2018)

The next JMC meeting will be held on Tuesday, Nov 1st at 7 pm at First UCC. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
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On November 3rd, the Book Club will meet at Jaime Roach's house at 7 pm to discuss the book Alexander Hamilton by Ron Chernow. Amazon describes the book as: the riveting story of a man who overcame all odds to shape, inspire, and scandalize the newborn America. According to historian Joseph Ellis, Alexander Hamilton is “a robust full-length portrait, in my view the best ever written, of the most brilliant, charismatic and dangerous founder of them all." At a critical time to look back to our roots, Alexander Hamilton will remind readers of the purpose of our institutions and our heritage as Americans.

      Jaime lives on 92 Clover Hill Lane in Spring City. Please join us for discussion, drinks, snacks, and a good time! All are welcome. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
    Family Fellowship Events:
[image: image20.wmf]
Do you remember singing “This Little Light of Mine”, or “We Are in God’s Army”, or “He’s Got the Whole World in His Hands” and acting out the lyrics? That is exactly what was happening one Sunday afternoon at EV. Most of the children didn’t know these songs but they sang along and played musical instruments. Acting out the lyrics proved to be a challenge to some of the members coordination.
Although it had been a rainy afternoon, Bill Hoffman and Craig Zimmerman were able to get the campfire roaring. As we sang “Kum Ba Yah”, we were blessed with the sun breaking through the dark clouds.

[image: image13.emf]     The evening ended with roasting marshmallows and making smores.  Around the campfire, the children discussed the best way to cook marshmallows. Should they be brown or set on fire?? Either way was just perfect to the children!

 

Carolyn Zimmerman,
Family Fellowship Team

On October 30th, we will have a Pumpkin Carving Get Together at 4pm at First UCC. Everyone is invited to bring their own pumpkin, big or small, to carve. When we are finished, the pumpkins will be placed in our own pumpkin patch on the lawn of First UCC for 2 nights.  Some adult volunteers are needed to help with carving and food.  Hot dogs, drinks, and dessert will be provided.  See Carolyn Zimmerman for more details! 
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The Ursinus Association of the PSEC will hold its Fall Meeting on Sunday, October 23rd at Friedens Reformed UCC, Sumneytown.  Registration & Refreshments at 2pm. Worship, business meeting, and program at 2:30pm.  Delegates from both churches are needed to attend.   

[image: image15.wmf]This year the Royersford/Spring City CROP Walk will be held on Sunday, October 16th at 1:30 pm (registration at 1pm, opening ceremonies at 1:15 pm) and start at 1st UCC in Spring City. 

Since this is the same day as First Church’s Anniversary Celebration, we will not be walking or hosting a refreshment table, but we still support this worthwhile event!  Donations will still be accepted! 

[image: image16.wmf]
We will celebrate World Communion Sunday at 10:00 am on October 2nd at a Combined Worship Service at East Vincent UCC. Join us as we join with Christians all over the world in gathering at the table of Christ’s love, mercy and grace. 
Neighbors in Need helps make another world possible. It needs your support.

     Neighbors in Need (NIN) is a special mission offering of the UCC that supports ministries of justice and compassion throughout the United States. One-third of NIN funds support the Council for American Indian Ministry (CAIM). Two-thirds of the offering is used by the UCC's Justice and Witness Ministries (JWM) to support a variety of justice initiatives, advocacy efforts, and direct service projects through grants. 

     The 2016 theme for NIN is "This we believe" and connects the issue of child hunger to the work that UCC congregations are doing to serve their community and address this injustice. 

     We will receive the NIN offering on October 2, 2016 as part of our World Communion Sunday observance.

THE VINCENT VIEW
News from East Vincent UCC
[image: image17.wmf]OCTOBER 16th is the next Food &
[image: image18.wmf]Fellowship Sunday: 

The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.  
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
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EV HOAGIE SALES

2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing your orders to EastVincentUCC@aol.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by Oct 6 - Pick up Oct 13 

Order by Nov 3 - Pick up Nov 10
Order by Dec 1 – Pick up Dec 8 
OCTOBER Birthdays

  3 
Carter Sindaco 

  5
Stephanie Dean

  6 
Pastor Kate    

  8
Suzanne Wosczyna 

12
Rebecca Springer 

15
Thomas Romano

16
Linda Theurkauf

17
Theresa Bush   

20
Mary Lou Whitcomb 

24
Erin Kennedy Duhon
25
David Shronk

27
Larry Zentz    

29
Kaitlyn Haines 

30
Lisa Yeager 

  Anniversaries
12
Jaime & Michael Roach  
15 
Jane & Walter Turpin    

19
Larry & Sandy Zentz   

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422

Bill Hoffman, 610-469-2725

Dore Dabback, 610-495-7086
Next Meeting: Wednesday, Oct. 19th at 7 pm 

28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

October 9, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church    

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, Oct 2 – 10:00 am Combined worship
Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Dabbacks


Communion Prep

Sally Wosczyna 
Sunday School
 
volunteer needed 
Sunday, Oct 9 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector    
the Zimmermans  

Sunday School
     
Jaime Roach     

Sunday, Oct 16 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Hoffmans 

Sunday School

volunteer needed

Fellowship 


volunteer needed
Sunday, Oct 23 – 9:00 am

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Yeagers     Sunday School

Jaime Roach
Sunday, Oct 30 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector    
Nancy McConaghy 
Sunday School
 
Jaime Roach 
Sunday, Nov 6 – 9:00 am 

Greeters/Ushers/Lector
the Dabbacks 
Sunday School

volunteer needed
Please find a replacement & contact the church office if you are unable to serve on your scheduled Sunday. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

On Jan 30, 1929, a group of leaders from the community met to discuss the need for a local fire company. They formed a group to protect Kimberton and vicinity from fire. On Feb 5, the first officers were elected by this newly formed membership. They also voted to purchase their first hose car for $300. In May, the Kimberton Fire Co became incorporated! Today, they have a fleet of 12 emergency vehicles to meet the needs of the community, covering 5 municipalities and 32 square miles. On 9-11, the East Vincent community collected $105 to be sent to the Kimberton Fire Company in show of support and remembrance. 
KEYSTONE MILITARY FAMILIES

The Church Ladies would like to collect for the Keystone Soldiers for Christmas again this year.  Keystone Military Families has been assisting deployed troops, veterans, and military families for many years.  Their goal is to provide support to the military community while preserving their dignity.  We will put a box at each church for those that would like to donate. We are collecting: 

- Christmas Stockings - 18" to 24" in size, Handmade or purchased 

- Christmas hats - Santa or elf type 

- Paper or plastic Christmas decorations - no glass ornaments or lights please 

- Ground or instant Coffee and hot tea. Coffee creamer and sugar packets too! 

- Hot chocolate or hot cider. 

- Power Bars, cereal bars, trail mix, granola bars and healthy snacks 

- Slim Jims, Beef or Turkey Jerky 

- Sunflower Seeds & Nuts 

- Individual snacks like chips, crackers, cookies, cheese/cracker kits 

- Peanut Butter & Jelly - small size plastic jars 

- Candy canes 

- Small sewing kits and manicure kits 

- Sunscreen and insect repellent, 

- Chap Stick with sunscreen or Blistex 

- Deodorant - travel size 

- Aspirin, Tylenol, and cold meds in small packages 

- Vitamins 

- 5 hour energy and similar products 

- Odor Eaters (for boots), Dr. Scholl's foot pads, blister pads 

- Hand Sanitizer - small size bottles  

- Men’s & Ladies calf high socks or boot socks in black or white. 

- Hand and foot warmers 

- Thermal gloves or glove liners 

- CDs and DVDs - New or used are fine. Current releases are appreciated 

- Money for shipping costs. Please!  

We will be collecting items from the middle of October until the end of November. Thanks! 

East Vincent is excited to share that Jake Roach will be providing the music for several worship services for the remainder of the year. Jake is a 5th grade student at East Vincent Elementary School. Jake has been taught piano by Isaac Strader since Kindergarten, first at the Phoenixville YMCA and currently at Pineapple Music Studio in Phoenixville. Jake's first times playing piano for an audience were at East Vincent UCC, and the opportunities to play there over the years have helped him grow a love for performing. He also performs in several recitals a year and has participated in the Constance Murray Music Festival at West Chester University for the last few years. In addition to piano, Jake is a member of the East Vincent Elementary School Orchestra playing viola, the East Vincent Elementary School band playing drums, and the OJR jazz band playing piano and vibes. In addition to music Jake also enjoys playing soccer and spending time with his friends and family.

28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

October 9, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church    

Dear East Vincent,
The staff and guests of Saint Mary’s Shelter are especially grateful for your kind donation of diapers, baby wipes, and pudding.  Thank you for joining with us in caring for our homeless families. You are remembered in our prayers. Please remember us in your prayers as well. 

God Bless you, 

Sister Bernadette, staff and guests of St. Mary’s
First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available in the Narthex. Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
Oct: Dave Hunsberger & Alan Dreibelbis
Nov: Dave & Arlene Landes                                              
FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Jackie Miller, Deacon, Jan 2020
Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Deb Theisen, Elder, Jan 2020
September Meeting Highlights

- The Church of the Future core team presented the accomplishments of all of the teams from Phase 2, and started to prepare consistory for Phase 3.
- First Church has received a grant from PSEC for an online leadership training program.  

- The Royersford Public Library was pleased with being able to use the social hall over the summer, and are making plans to possibly use it again in the near future.

- Kathy Bieski, as well as Austin Gross, a 1st Church neighbor, will be helping Carol out with playing for Sunday worship.

- A pumpkin patch activity will be held on Sunday, October 30th, & Monday, Oct. 31st.  Please watch for details regarding this fellowship activity.

Next meeting: Sunday, Oct 9th after worship  
ROYERSFORD COMMUNITY DAY

     "Celebrate community. We support missions which help our neighbors, wherever they are." That was one of the messages that First Church volunteers shared with countless visitors during the Royersford Community Day, Saturday, September 10 on Main Street.
     A very attractive sign at the station highlighted who we are and how we attempt to do the Lord's work.  The various activities that help those in need in the Royersford area include our "Souper Bowl of Caring," donating to and working at the Spring-Ford Food Pantry and Project Outreach, taking part in the CROP Hunger Walk, donating to the American Cancer Society and Keystone Military Families, and sponsoring blood drives with the American Red Cross.
     An Open and Affirming Church, we sponsor a church rummage sale and Christmas bazaar, meet at Victory Park once a year for an outdoor service and family picnic, for years hosted the popular Pottsgrove Community Band concerts on the church lawn, and in August sponsor the annual National Night Out which continues to grow in popularity and numbers.
     A constant stream of visitors stopped by our table to chat with our volunteers and take home a stuffed animal and a bag entitled "Thanks for Poppin’ By" which included information about our church and microwavable popcorn. Visitors could also purchase one of our cook books with a variety of delicious recipes submitted by church members.
     An especially valuable item was a handy pocket calendar. Included in this Christian calendar were 2017 holidays, a section for 2018 advance planning, information on basic first aid, in emergencies, as well as prayer requests and a bible reading plan for every day of the year. Many of the little folks who stopped by were able to use the materials provided to fashion their own personalized necklaces.
      First United Church of Christ- where everyone old and young can truly make a difference in the lives of others.
     Manning the table at different intervals during the day were Jim and Becky Lafreeda, Darlene Canning, Al Dreibelbis, JR Bach, and Pastor Kate.                              

                                       Submitted by Dick Fisher 
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       While September means the start of a new school year for hundreds of thousands of boys and girls across the United States, it also signals the beginning of a new academic year for colleges and universities as well. It also means a new class of "empty nesters" as sons and daughters leave the nest for the first time  Included in the list of first-time empty nesters are Tim and Deb Theisen whose son Rob and daughter Katie are both students at Drexel University in Philadelphia.
       Rob is in his junior year in a five-year program leading to a degree in Material Sciences and Engineering.  A 2014 graduate of Spring-Ford High School, Rob, an accomplished dancer, sang in the chorus from fifth through his senior year, and was a member of the Science and chess clubs, Interact, and the computer club. Also a dancer and an accomplished musician who is equally at home playing the guitar, ukelele, and piano, Katie served on the Student Council all four years, was a library aide, and a member of the art club, reading olympics, and Science Club.

       Another member of First Church attending college is Jake Canning, the son of Bill and Darlene. A graduate of Daniel Boone High School, Jake is now a freshman at Bloomsburg University where he is majoring in finance. While in high school, Jake played on the golf and volleyball teams and was a committee member of the Relay For Life, taking the role of student lead his senior year. Last October, Jake joined a list of more than two million young men who have earned the coveted Eagle Scout Award. He has now joined a very distinguished fraternity of outstanding Americans including Neil Armstrong, first man to walk on the moon, Maxie Baughan, former all-pro linebacker with the Philadelphia Eagles, and former President Gerald Ford.
       We wish these students (and parents) much success! 

29th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

October 16, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

4 pm Anniversary Celebration 

Worship with Dinner immediately following
      Sunday, September 11, 2016, was a day set aside at First Church to remember a terrible day in American history 15 years ago, to move toward healing, and give special thanks to all those wonderful first responders in our communities.  Pastor's Kate's on remembering 9-11 began with a litany of remembrances.
      In addition to the firemen and policemen, the Pastor paid tribute to the stockbrokers, office workers, bystanders, and window-washers who worked together to valiantly help each other. She also recalled the thousands of workers, women and men, old and young, single and married, American by birth and those born in other countries who shared the same fate when the towers came crashing down. 
      She also remembered the millions of Americans who gave so generously of their life and labor to endow funds to help the survivors and their families recover from their losses and go on living.  She also recalled those citizens who rushed to and did all they could to help and the countless numbers of people who stood in long lines at the nation's blood banks to provide much-needed blood.  Finally, despite one of our nation's darkest days, she recalled with joy the unity that came with the outpouring of help, kindness, and thoughtful deeds here in America and around the world.
      In addition to remembering the events of September 11, the congregation took a special collection for the Royersford Fire Department now preparing to move into a new firehouse. Moneys collected ($240) will be donated to the Building Fund and buy a brick or two that will be used in creating a memorial walk in front of the new firehouse.
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       The Elder Buddies program began last spring continues to be more and more popular.  Fifteen members of First Church, including seven elder buddies attended the third luncheon held Monday, September 12 in the Social Hall.
       Special guests in attendance were Jackie & Butch Houck, Betty Dengler, Carolyn Gottshall, Molly & Lee Mercer, Jeanne Lincoln, and Marian Dunlap. Also attending were Nancy Fisher, Sandy Lazorchick, Cathleen Bach, Cathy Bach, Gloria Gaynor, Arlene Landes, Barb Shaffer, and Al Dreibelbis. 
       In addition to spending quality time, the guests were treated to a luncheon of pizza, salad, apple sauce, cupcakes, and assorted beverages. One of the special highlights was listening to the older members, many who grew up in the church, share their memories of what is now First United Church of Christ.
       For example, Molly Mercer remembers coming to church every Sunday where her teacher was Thelma Freed. At Christmas she always wore a green dress while singing in the children's choir. The Kline family always sat in the front of a beautiful sanctuary which was always packed for the Christmas program. She remembers the Green Hornet was her favorite radio program and on V-J Day she marched in a big parade up Main Street to help celebrate the end of World War II.
       Jeanne Lincoln remembers all the fun things that were part of growing up in the church. There was always something going on including meetings of the Girl, Scout troop which met here. She felt the church had a family atmosphere and everyone knew everybody and what was happening.

       Carolyn Gottshall remembers her Sunday School class taught by Jim Sutton who would later be elected as Mayor of Royersford. She also recalls as an adult helping in the children's Sunday School classes, and giving piano lessons. Other good memories include a full sanctuary, baking shoofly pies, the death of President Franklin Roosevelt, August 12, 1945, and the end of rationing.
       Betty Dengler did not grow up in the church but joined in 1948 after she married George. She and George never missed church and sat in the same seat until he died. She remembers Dr. Rockel leaving, Dr. Watts arriving, and then end of the war.
       Marian Dunlap had to come to church every Sunday because her dad was very active in the church. She remembers the plays, the minstrel shows, Reverend Charles Rockel, and Bub Druckenmiller. Amos and Andy was her favorite radio program and she can still picture where everybody sat in church.
       Arlene Landes was in Ken Smith's Sunday School class and she can still remember when Arlene Bertolet asked her, "Who do you think is the cutest boy in the class?"  She remermbers how she enjoyed working with fellow Sunday School teachers Nancy Fisher and Catherine Watts, the Pastor's wife. She says she will never forget the little red-haired girl in her class who would grow up to become Cathleen Bach.
       Sandy Lazorchick who did grow in the church especially remembers Sunday School openings, A member of Dr. Watts' first confirmation class, she remembers the church's orchestra which included her dad Ted, the Halloween haunted house, the popular minstrel shows, and the end of World War II.
       Yes my friends, those really were the days. Thanks for all the memories.
The next Elder Buddies luncheon will be on Tuesday, December 6th at Noon at the church. 
30th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

October 23, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church   
Ursinus Association Meeting  
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Oct 3: Sharon Rumler     Oct 16: Robert Wagner
Oct 4: Heather Steele      Oct 17: Fay Pletcher

Oct 6: Pastor Kate           Oct 22: Bill Hanebury, Jr

Oct 7: Darlene Canning   Oct 25: Jeanne Lincoln

Oct 9: Becky Lafreeda     Oct 28: Nelson Houck 

Oct 10: Dave Clemens    

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO: 

Oct 5: Henry & Jackie Houck

Oct 6: Dave & Shannon Stahler 

Oct 9: Chris & Jackie Miller & Tim & Deb Theisen Oct 14: Karam & Theresa McDonnell 

Oct 17: B.J. & Melissa Shanaman 
Meetings & Upcoming Events:

Sat, Oct 1 – 6 pm Hayride & Hot Dog Roast at Yeagers 
Sunday, Oct 2 – 10 am Combined Worship at East Vincent, World Communion Sunday, Neighbors in Need special mission offering
Mon, Oct 3 – 7 pm Church Women 
Tues, Oct 4 – 7pm Planning meeting at EV
Wed, Oct 5 – 7pm Bell practice 
Thurs, Oct 6 – orders for EV Hoagies due 

Sunday, Oct 9 – 8:30 am Men’s Breakfast at Nudy’s in Phoenixville, 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Consistory meeting after worship 

Tues, Oct 11 – Noon Communications Team mtg    

Wed, Oct 12 – 2 pm Church Mice, 7 pm Bells 

Thurs, Oct 13 – Pick up EV Hoagie orders 

Sunday, Oct 16 – CROP Walk, 4 pm Anniversary Worship Service followed by dinner 

Sunday, Oct 23 – 10am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Ursinus Association meeting 
Monday, Oct 24  – 2 – 7 pm Blood Drive  

Thurs, Oct 27 – 9:30 am Food Pantry at Project Outreach 

Saturday, Oct 29 – 6am Baking Apple Dumplings 
Sunday, Oct 30 – 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Remembering our Saints, 4 pm Pumpkin Carving 
Monday, Oct 31 – Trick or Treat night 

Tues, Nov 1 – 7pm JMC meeting 
Thurs, Nov 3 – EV hoagie orders due, 7 pm Book Club at Jaime Roach’s house 

BLOOD DRIVE: OCTOBER 24

       The American Red Cross will be collecting blood, October 24, from 2 to 7pm in the Social Hall of First Church. Because blood cannot be manufactured, the Red Cross must depend on generous donors. Every two seconds someone in the United States will need blood, especially type O. A single car accident victim may need as many as 100 pints.  Some 1.68 million people will be diagnosed with cancer this year, in some cases requiring blood daily during chemotherapy.
       Most of us have blood to spare which will help ensure that blood is available when needed. Best of all, you may save more than one life with a single donation. Not only does it take no more than 12 minutes to give blood, Red Cross volunteers will be serving up free juice and coffee and delicious cookies.  Requirements to give blood are very minimal, at least 17 years of age, in good health and feeling well, and weighing at least 110 pounds. While every donor is a hero, First Church stands out with a very special donor.
       Karam McDonnell has B- blood coursing through his veins. One of the American Red Cross' eight blood types, B- blood is second only to AB Negative as the rarest blood type.  Present in only 1 of 67 individuals, that means that just 1.5 percent of the American population has this blood type. Males blessed with B- can give up to four times a year while women can give up to three times.
       "I am blessed and I give blood as often as I am able," says Karam. "I have heard that my blood has saved the life of a three-year old and a woman in her early thirties. There is nothing more invigorating than knowing you've saved someone's life. It makes simple daily struggles seem irrelevant."
       Karam McDonnell and the American Red Cross - One more example of First Church's mission where we believe that everyone young and old can make a difference in the lives of others.
31th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

October 30, 2016

9 am Worship at East Vincent 

10 am Sunday School at First Church 

11 am Worship at First Church   

1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 

Greeters:

Oct 9: Arlene Landes 
Oct 16: Dick & Nancy Fisher 

Oct 23: Sandy Lazorchick
Oct 30: Barb Shaffer
Nov 6: Deb Theisen 
Lectors:

Oct 9: Dave Landes
Oct 16: Gloria Gaynor
Oct 23: Jackie Miller
Oct 30: Cathleen Bach
Nov 6: Alan Dreibelbis 
Head Ushers:

Oct 9: Dave Hunsberger 
Oct 16: Cathy Bach 

Oct 23: Fay Pletcher

Oct 30: Judy Markert

Nov 6: Dave Hunsberger

Nursery Volunteer:

Oct 9: Darlene Canning
Oct 16: Theresa McDonnell

Oct 23: Becky Lafreeda

Oct 30: Carolyn Shanaman
Nov 6: Becky Lafreeda 
APPLE DUMPLINGS

$3.50

The fall apple dumpling sales have been set for Saturday, October 29th and Saturday, November 12th. Order forms are located in the Social Hall or call the church office at 610-948-9156.  Orders can be picked up between 2:00-4:00 p.m.  Since we are planning to bake the dumplings on those Saturdays, orders cannot be picked up before 2:00 p.m. Plenty of help will be needed to bake on the 29th and 12th, so please mark your calendar and let Darlene know if you are available to help!  
CRAFTERS WANTED:

The annual Christmas Bazaar is scheduled for Saturday, November 19th. Tables will be rented to outside vendors ($25 or $20 if they provide their own table) in addition to the tables First Church will have.  If you know of anyone interested in renting a table, contact Cathleen Bach at 610-331-8599 or cathleen10@juno.com . 
New Ministries Fund 
Who received grants this summer? WE DID! 


Through a PSEC Conference Consistory approved grant program, requests for monies from the New Ministries Fund are received two times each year. Each request is received by the Conference Minister and forwarded to the Conference Consistory's New Ministries Fund Committee for consideration. A maximum of $15,000 can be granted per request. The request is evaluated within a matrix that includes, but is not limited to:

· the intended use of the funds,

· how the ministry supports the PSEC 20/20 Vision,

· measurable impact on communities and congregations,

· the project timeline, and

· the financial support (if available) from ministry partners.

This past July several churches submitted applications for New Ministries Fund grants. 

The following grants were awarded:

- First UCC, Royersford - $10,000.00 - Fund online leadership training programs.
- Grace Christian Fellowship, Philadelphia - $12,000.00 - Saturday Enrichment Program to provide students with three hours of supplemental academic support.
- Heidelberg UCC, Hatfield - $4,462.00 - Community outreach offering life skills classes.
- Living Water UCC, Philadelphia - $7,500.00 - Community Outreach via a relational model which introduces or reinforces the love of Christ while promoting wholeness in safety, health equity and food access.

Open and Affirming statement: 

We, the members of First United Church of Christ, Royersford, celebrate the beauty and uniqueness of each expression of God’s diverse family as well as our oneness in Christ. We affirm that each individual is a child of God, and recognize that we are called to be like one body with many members, seeking with others of every race, ethnicity, creed, class, age, gender, marital status, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender identity and gender expression to journey together toward the promised realm of God. We believe that through our diversity, all can grow and practice a unity of faith that transcends our differences. 
AROUND THE UCC….

October 8-Relay for Life Pork & Sauerkraut Dinner@ Calvary, Barto
Calvary UCC, 1231 Route 100 Barto PA 19504 will be hosting an All You Can Eat Pork and Sauerkraut Dinner on Saturday, October 8th from 3-7 pm. Menu:Pork and Sauerkraut, Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans, Applesauce, Roll and Butter and Ice Cream. Cost: A donation of your choice to our Relay for Life Team: Calvary United Cancer Crusaders All proceeds will go to Relay for Life. All are welcome to attend. The church is handicap accessible. For more information please contact the church at 610-845-2570 or calvaryucc@gmail.com
October 8 – Family Style Ham Supper @ Zion’s UCC, Pottstown
Zion’s UCC, 209 Chestnut Street Pottstown, PA, Saturday October 8, 2016, 4:00 – 7:00 p.m.
Includes: Ham. Filling, Corn, Green Beans, Applesauce, Pepper Cabbage, Rolls, Dessert, and a Beverage. Adults $12.00, Children 5-12 $5.00, Children 4 & under Free
Take Out Dinners Available    610-323-3637
Oct 22 – 3rd Annual Vendor & Artisan Event @ Shenkel UCC in Pottstown
Saturday, October 22, 2016 from 9 AM to 2 PM at Shenkel UCC, 1580 Shenkel Road, Pottstown, PA 19465.  Join us for a fun day of early holiday shopping from local vendors and artisans, good food, and entertainment. Just a few of the vendors/items for sale: Dragonfly Decor, bottle art, Touchstone by Swarovski jewelry, handmade silver jewelry, quilts and things, special products for dogs and their people, and much much more! Email mailto:shenkelucc@aol.comwith any questions.

Tuesday Afternoons – Quilting for a Cause – Pottstown
Trinity Reformed UCC, 60 N. Hanover Street in Pottstown 19464 teaches low-income and homeless people how to quilt on Tuesday afternoons from 2 pm to 5 pm. If you are a quilter, and would like to share your gifts with others, please contact Barbara Cooper through the church: 610-326-2243.

[image: image5.png]



First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468

Address Service Requested 
Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
   Non-Profit org.

   US Postage





   PAID





   Pottstown, PA





   Permit #147

[image: image6]









Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com" �pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com�
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FIRST UCC ROYERSFORD 1891-2016





The year was 1891 and the nation awaited the birth of a new century. It was also the year when a new church would be born. On April 4th of that year, a petition was sent to the Goshenhoppen classes of the Reformed Church to organize the Association of the First Reformed Sunday School of Royersford, Pennsylvania into a congregation.  One month later, the first regular congregational meeting of the Reformed Church was held in the Sunday school room. Today, that church, now known as the First United Church of Christ is celebrating its 125th year of service to God and man.


�During the 125 years, the church has known tragedy and hard times. Our faithful members have lived through the Spanish-American War, two world wars, a police action in Korea, a world-wide depression and the assassination of a popular young President.  Through the magic of television, we have seen riots on the street and on college campuses, and we were shocked by the murders and violence that was part of the African-Americans struggle against racism and discrimination.


�Closer to home, our church has had to deal with dwindling numbers, an aging building that needs repairs, a small number of members to financially support the church and its various missions, and an increasingly noticeable lack of commitment on the part of too many members content to just be names on the church roll.


�However, while our numbers may be small and age is taking its toll, we have a solid nucleus of members, young and old, who continue to serve on the Consistory and the various committees, volunteer their time in all our fund raising activities, keep the National Night Out Program growing and getting bigger each year, and making their weekly contributions, large or small.


�So, as we prepare to celebrate our 125th anniversary doing the Lord's work, let us look back for a moment to see how much we have accomplished and at the same time vow to make the next 125 years even better.


�Church history consists of a series of milestones in its long journey and for First Church one of those milestones took place in 1941 when it marked its 50th anniversary.  As the First Evangelical and Reformed Church prepared to celebrate its golden anniversary, new houses were selling for $4,075, a gallon of gasoline cost 12 cents, and the brand new car setting in the showroom sold for $850.  Mount Rushmore with its  four  Presidents  was  completed, Franklin D. Roosevelt  broke  the 











two-term tradition as he was inaugurated for his third term, and people were going around


 














